January 18, 2024

Lycoming Centre Presbyterian Church P.O. Box 310 Cogan Station, PA 17728

Dear Sisters & Brothers in Christ:

I would like to personally thank you for your support of the WECCC. It is only through partners such as yourselves that we can work to help others to become their best selves. It is difficult to quantify the impact that is made in our community however numbers can at least get us started.

During 2023 our S&K Café served 18,697 hot meals, our Community Cupboard help alleviate food insecurity by providing boxes of food to 1,035 families, the FOCUSED program provided 87,984 meals to make sure that our children have food over the weekends, the Shoe Express handed out 410 pairs of brand-new sneakers to children from 0 to 17yrs and our Welcome Wagon gave 3,504 people a place to gather for fellowship in the mornings.

It is easy to get lost in the statistics, but each number reflects a life in our community. Unfortunately, we do not anticipate that these numbers will decrease in 2024 making the demands on each of our programs even greater. Again, I say thank you very much for your support, but I do so as I ask that you continue to work beside us in the year to come.

We invite you to come and visit so you can see first-hand the impact you are making. Until then please explore the many ways you can help beyond financial support.

1

Sincerety.

Calvin F. Phillips II Executive Director